Dr. Sam J. Sugar

20808 NE 37th Avenue

Aventura Florida 33180

ssugarmd@msn.com
Chief Judge Bertilla Soto

Chief Judge Section C 48

175 NW 1st Avenue

Lawrence E Thomas Courthouse

Miami FL 33218

December 16, 2014

Re: Probate Division

Dear Honorable Madam Chief Judge:
Season’s Greetings to you and yours.

As has been the case in the past I write to you now regarding my experiences and the experience of my associates in Miami-Dade probate court. As you know no doubt, Chief Justice LaBarga has recently taken steps to afford you and other chief judges more authority and accountability over the judges in your circuit.
I am reaching out to you as a respected Chief Judge to personally take action to honestly and thoroughly evaluate what we consider to be the violations of the public trust in probate court. I would respectfully ask that you respond to me personally rather than shunting this task to Linda Kierson whose responses to myself and others have been unpleasant and frankly disrespectful.
There must be consequences for judicial violations of the public trust. 

The Miami-Dade probate court in particular, has been a venue which has produced repeated egregious abuse and exploitation of innocent Wards and their families. The absence of trial by jury in probate court puts life-and-death decisions in the hands of a single individual-- namely the probate court judge. With no meaningful checks and balances, no citizen in Miami-Dade or for that matter in the state can be safe from possible targeting and attack at a moment of vulnerability.

Our organization has collected sworn affidavits from throughout the county giving testimony to the unprofessional behavior and unethical conduct in Miami-Dade probate . We have heard numerous stories in which a probate court judge ignores the probate rules, subverts statutes, refuses to hear evidence of capacity, and oversees the dissipation of millions and millions of dollars in estates that have come under his control. And despite such utterly obvious improprieties, no supervision or even comment by the Supreme Court to whom these judges must answer is ever heard despite complaint after complaint.

This lack of supervision has led members of our group to undergo what is known as the Legal Abuse Syndrome with unending litigation all designed not to help the Ward in any way but only to enrich the guardians and lawyers practicing in probate court. Some of the decisions that have been handed down have been described as unbelievable and irrational. Members of our group have been arrested for trying to visit their loved ones. We have been the subject of vicious defamation and stayaway orders as retaliation for our efforts to protect our loved ones from predatory guardians. The fallout from these illegitimate activities is an ongoing long-standing and egregious violation of the public trust. This cannot stand.
The system that was created to protect vulnerable individuals in our community has instead been turned on its head as a for-profit industry that could not possibly exist without the complicity of probate court judges.

Although even one case would be cause enough for alarm, we have documented case after case after case of horrific abuses in the Miami-Dade probate system. We see your judges, for whatever reason, abetting the rampant abuse neglect and exploitation of vulnerable seniors in their court rooms. It is our position that this inexplicable neglect of duty is intolerable. Judges who defy the very statutes and rules by which they are required to act, judges who routinely strip away the civil rights of innocent individuals without due process, judges who allow the pillaging of estates by greed driven for-profit actors in their court and judges whose rulings ignore or subvert black letter law cannot be tolerated in our society which holds them to the highest scintilla of propriety.
The Miami Herald has documented guardianship abuse in dozens of exposés and articles over the last 35 years in Miami-Dade. Yet there has been no action taken by your or your predecessors to curb this disgraceful judicial behavior.
All of these affronts to our civil rights must be stopped by implementing critical review and oversight in YOUR probate court.

As chief judge you must take action against what has been described as “elder cleansing” in probate court---the unconscionable treatment of individuals-- who need not have been in guardianship at all-- by way of deadly chemical restraints, isolation from family members, removal from their homes, and ultimately by their tortured deaths, alone and destitute. You can do no less.
With the mandate from the Chief Justice of the Florida Supreme Court and the authority now delegated to you to do so, we beg of you to respond promptly to this inquiry and to proceed with an honest, transparent and thorough review of probate court proceedings in Miami-Dade County which includes all four judges in that division. Our group will cooperate and provide sworn affidavits attesting to the abuses they have each experienced. 

As victims of probate court abuses, we now look to you to investigate, report to the Supreme Court Chief Justice and to the public the measures you will now take to eliminate long-standing egregious misconduct in Miami-Dade probate court proceedings.
I look forward to your prompt reply.
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